Robert "Lucky" Folden

Visitation:

Sunday, April 7, 2012 6:00 AM until 8:00 AM Shenandoah High School Gymnasium 1000 Mustang Drive Shenandoah, IA 51601

Service:

Monday, April 9, 2012 1:00 PM Shenandoah High School Gymnasium 1000 Mustang Drive Shenandoah, IA 51601



Special Services:

Burial will be in the Rose Hill Cemetery at Shenandoah.

Memorials are suggested to Shenandoah Athletics. Everyone is encouraged to wear Maroon and White or Shenandoah Athletics attire at the service.

Robert Frank "Lucky" Folden was born December 1, 1963 in Shenandoah, lowa, the son of Frank Harvey and Darlyne Mae (Harms) Folden. He passed away on Thursday afternoon, April 5, 2012 at the Nebraska Medical Center in Omaha at the age of 48 years, 4 months and 4 days.

Lucky grew up in Shenandoah and attended Shenandoah Schools. Following high school he worked various jobs, most recently with Hy-Vee in Shenandoah for 12 years. Lucky was a very avid bowler in the youth program growing up. He later bowled in the men's league in Shenandoah and Red Oak. He was a very active supporter of Shenandoah Athletics for 30 years. You could always find Lucky at the score table or in the dug out for all of the Shenandoah games. He was also a member of the Eagle's for over 20 years in Shenandoah and was an avid WWE wresting fan. His true love was all of the student athletes and alums of the Shenandoah School District.

He was preceded in death by his parents and grandparents.

Survivors include his sister, Sandy Major and her husband Norm of Albia, Iowa; his niece, Taylor Major of Albia, Iowa; his nephew, Jacob Major of Albia, Iowa; his aunt, Jean Polacek of Sheldon, Iowa; cousins, Valerie Watson and her husband Bryan of Boyden, Iowa, Rick Polacek and his wife Beth of Boyden, Iowa; close friends, Jeff and Wendy Hiser of Shenandoah, Iowa; along with many other friends.